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Former Norwalk Community College Professor Matthew Gallagher 

Pays $1,000 for Alleged Ethics Violation

April 6, 2010
 

Matthew Gallagher of Norwalk, CT, paid a $1,000.00 civil penalty for allegedly violating the Code of Ethics by using state equipment and resources to operate an electronic store through the Amazon.com website.

According to the consent order finalized yesterday with the Office of State Ethics (OSE), Gallagher was an Associate Professor of Theater and Communications at Norwalk Community College.  From 2006 through July 2008, Gallagher allegedly conducted Amazon.com transactions including the sale and purchase of books, CDs and DVDs through his state computer.  He further used the College’s postal system and postage to mail his items to purchasers.  Among the items he sold were items for which he had previously been reimbursed by the College for use in his state position.

Connecticut law prohibits a person using his public office or position to obtain financial gain for himself.

Gallagher denies that his actions violated the Code of Ethics and states in the consent order that his activities did not constitute the operation of an electronic store.  Gallagher also denied receiving any profit from his sales.
In addition to the $1,000.00 civil penalty, Gallagher previously paid $493.12 in restitution to the College.  He entered into a resignation agreement with the College in October 2008.
“State employees must be aware that public resources – including computers, Internet connections and postage – are for the public’s benefit, not their personal benefit,” said OSE Executive Director, Carol Carson.
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